DIOCESE OF GLASGOW and GALLOWAY

SCOTTISH EPISCOPAL CHURCH

Scottish Charity no SC013925
Outline of the BISHOP’S STAFF GROUP meeting held on 25th February 2011
Present:
The Bishop, the Dean, the Provost, Synod Clerk, Diocesan Treasurer, Diocesan Secretary

Vacancies: 

Jordanhill: 
Sydney Maitland to be licensed priest in charge for two years on March 12th
NAT:
 Bishop to meet vestry on March 14 

Prestwick 
Bishop to meet vestry March 16 to outline vacancy procedures
Annandale Group:     Bishop and Dean met with over 70 people of the to begin planning for ministry after retiral of Revd Canon Michael Bands end August 2011 

St. Ninian’s, Pollokshields            Vestry Interview to be held to fill vacancy 
Lenzie:    
Report from Lenzie received and options under consideration

Personnel

Ordinations to the diaconate: dates largely resolved for three in late September
The Bishop represented diocese at +Derek’s requiem
The Bishop has been appointed Acting Convener of the Faith and Order Board by Primus
The appointment of a Diocesan Ministry Development Officer should continue beyond the initial 3 years

Property 

Auction of former St. John’s, Girvan building and site to be agreed by Trustees and arranged for April

Lease for Alltots Nursery Knightswood being negotiated. 

Lease for Greenlees Nursery almost complete 

Lease for St. Matthews Rectory being negotiated with Diocesan solicitor and FICS

Walker-Sanford Case. A Proof (evidential hearing) has been set down for 9 – 13 May 2011. 
Ministry & Mission:

Regional Representatives have nearly completed their presentations on “Progress and Process” throughout the Diocese.  Each Region is now trying to form a team around the Regional Representative to plan for Pentecost launch services during the week before Pentecost and the 2nd week after Pentecost. 

The Diocesan Youth Network steering group are meeting with the Dean and MDO on March 28th  to examine ways of steering a Diocesan Youth Growth strategy. This may need a separate launch at a specific venue.

Finance  
Final position on the 2010 Accounts is a surplus of £6,366.   Accounts accepted following meeting with Auditors.
Agreed that the Property Committee would supervise the expenditure of up to £2,500 for Friendship House, Milngavie, for repairs.

Administration:  
Visitations: completed Holy Name, Cumbernauld. St. Ninian’s, Castle Douglas due 4th March.

 St. Margaret’s, Newlands due 7th March.  (Kirkudbright, Gatehouse of Fleet, Portpatrick and Stranraer to follow).

The Synod Papers have had to be finalised incomplete or incorrect due to absence of financial, statistical and AGM returns from a number of charges.  Otherwise preparations are in hand for Synod, with papers having been posted on 18th February.  

The office phone system is still not functioning satisfactorily a year after the office refurbishment.  New lines required – Treasurer to chase up.
Gib FitzGibbon

Diocesan Secretary


